令和 5 年度 千葉県立野田看護専門学校 一般入学試験問題 英 語

「次の英文は、ある大学のホームページに掲載されている、看護師に関する文章です。文章を読み、下記の質問に答えなさい。

What's the Difference Between a Hospital Nurse and Public Health Nurse?

(A) Nurses play an invaluable role within the healthcare field. They treat patients (1) are sick and injured, as well as educate patients – and the general public – about various health conditions. In the end, they are more than <u>Otheir title</u> implies. Nurses are caregivers, teachers, advisors, and advocates, both for their patients and <u>Othose around them</u>.

It's clear that the nursing profession is multi-dimensional, because in addition to their varying job duties, there are also a variety of career options you can pursue within the field. Two of the most popular and rewarding career paths are the hospital nurse and the public health nurse. These nurses have very distinct roles, yet share the common goal of making a difference in others' lives.

A hospital nurse is a registered nurse that works in a hospital setting. (B) They work directly with patients who are injured, ill, and disabled. They work with patients individually, but typically handle multiple cases 3at a time. (2) on their department, hospital nurses may treat patients in emergency, life-threatening situations, or work with those facing chronic conditions, such as cancer or heart disease.

A public health nurse, on the other hand, is a nurse that works within larger communities. (C)Rather than treating individual patients, they care for an entire population and work to protect its greater health. This may involve teaching the community about potential health issues, promoting good nutrition, safety, and hygiene, and increasing the community's access to care.

As <u>4</u>one might expect, the role of a hospital nurse consists mostly (3) clinical duties. Hospital nurses are responsible for evaluating and treating patients. This involves checking patient vital signs, assessing patient symptoms, performing lab tests, administering medication, and coordinating treatment plans. Hospital nurses may also provide counseling to patients, educating them (and their families) on treatment regimens or proper healthcare.

Public health nurses do not wait for patients to come to them with an illness.

Rather, they go into communities to (4) disease or help improve the population's health. On a regular basis, public health nurses can be found directing healthcare resources, providing screening services for patients, delivering vaccines and immunizations, running blood drives, and educating the people about health-related topics. They may also be found identifying risk factors within their community, monitoring trends of illness and injury, and implementing health education campaigns to keep the community (5).

For hospital nurses, the main focus of their job is to treat patients; to save and to improve lives in that moment of time. Public health nurses, on the other hand, focus on 5the long-haul—offering services that will help improve the health of an entire population over time.

問1 (1)~(5) に入るのに適切な語をアーエの中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

- (1) ア who イ whose ウ whom エ which
- (2) ア Depend イ Depended ウ Depending エ Depends
- (3) ア at イ from ウ in エ of
- (4) ア accelerate イ catch ウ get worse エ prevent
- (5) ア saving イ safe ウ safely エ safety

問2 下線部①~⑤の意味するもので最もふさわしいものをア~エの中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

- ① ア この英文の題 イ 看護師 ウ 看護師という肩書き エ 看護師大会
- ② ア 患者を看護する人たち イ 患者の家族 ウ 患者の身の回りのもの エ 退院した患者たち
- ③ ア 一度に イ 時々 ウ ある時 エ たまたま
- ④ ア 1 イ 1個 ウ 1人の人 エ ある人
- ⑤ ア 長期間 イ 長距離 ウ 長さの単位 エ 多くの人たち

問3 質問に対する最も適切な答えをアーエの中から選び、記号で答えなさい。

- (1) Why is the nursing profession multi-dimensional?
 - Because nurses meet a variety of caregivers, teachers, advisors, and advocates.
 - ✓ Because nurses treat sick people and educate people.
 - ウ Because their job duties are limited.
 - Because there are a variety of career options and job duties that can pursued.
- (2) With whom does a hospital nurse work?
 - ア In a hospital setting.

- イ With one patient individually.
- ウ With a variety of patients such as those with cancer or heart disease.
- 工 They work in a life-threatening situations.
- (3) What does a public health nurse do?
 - 7 A public health nurse evaluates and treat patients.
 - ✓ A public health nurse treats individual patients.
 - ウ A public health nurse promotes good nutrition in a hospital.
 - A public health nurse does things to promote good health in the community.
- (4) What is not true about a hospital nurse?
 - 7 A hospital nurse is registered.
 - ✓ A hospital nurse cares for one patient.
 - ウ Ahospital nurse sometimes may treat dying patients.
 - A hospital nurse may treat patients who have injuries.
- (5) What is the main difference between a hospital nurse and a public health nurse?
 - 7 A hospital nurse is busier than a public health nurse.
 - ✓ A hospital nurse is better educated than a public health nurse.
 - ウ A hospital nurse treats individual patients while a public health nurse works with the general population.
 - A hospital nurse meets more people than a public health nurse.

問 4 下線部(A)~(C)を日本語に訳しなさい。

П	下記(1)~(10)の英文それぞれの空欄に入るのに最もふさわしいものをアーエの中から1つ
	選び、記号で答えなさい。
	(1) I hurt my ankle and I'd like to see a doctor. Which () should I go to?
	ア assortment イ department ウ genre \pm facility
	(2) In the US, people still give their weight in "pounds", () in England and
	Australia, older people may still use "stones."
	ア what イ when ゥ while エ which
	(3) Have you ever heard of Mark Parker? He is by () the fastest runner even
	though he is still in high school. I think he will compete in the Olympics one day.
	ア far イ much ウ very エ most
	(4) Ted is in trouble. His company is going to go bankrupt unless he finds some new

customers. Actually, the company is \$4,000,000 in (

- ア business イ hire ウ profit エ debt
- (5) Emi had a ticket to see her favorite band play live. She had a terrible headache on the day of the concert. She took a (), felt much better, and was able to enjoy the performance.
 - ア ache easer イ painkiller ウ head pill エ antipain
- (6) People usually have two () and eight fingers; the index fingers, the middle fingers, the ring fingers and the little fingers.
 - ア palms イ wrists ウ thumbs エ elbows
- (7) Dorothy felt very anxious about her daughter. She wondered if Kate had lost () way in the mountains.
 - ア one's イ his ウ her エ their
- (8) You look so tired. Your face is worn. What's the () with you?
 - ア matter イ event ウ troublesome エ accidents
- (9) The meeting is still going on. Although most committee members are against the second item of the agenda, the chairperson insists on () it.
 - ア pass イ to pass ウ to be passed エ passing
- (10) A: Do you often see your grandparents?
 - B: No, I () meet them. The last time I saw them was over three years ago.
 - ア mostly イ eventually ウ lastly エ rarely

Ⅲ 次の会話文を読み、以下の間に答えなさい。

Jane: Hi, my name is Jane Smith, and I'm your nurse today.

Satoru: Hi, I'm Satoru Tanaka.

Jane: I'd like to ask you some questions, Satoru. First, may I ask your date of birth?

Satoru: I was born on 5July 12, 1996.

Jane: Do you know your blood (①)?

Satoru: Yes, it's O.

Jane: Thank you. Now, I'd like to take your (2)? ...OK. 637.4°C.

Please fill in this form.

Satoru: OK.

Jane: Do you have your medicine notebook?

Satoru: < (7) >

Jane: Thank you. Now, I'll explain the daily schedule in this hospital.

Breakfast is (3) at 8:00, lunch is at 12:30, and supper is at 6:30.

< 8 > You can watch TV until then, but please put on earphones.

Satoru: Where can I buy a TV card?

Jane: You can get (④) from the vending machine in the common room at the end of the hallway.

If you feel bad or if you need any help, please push this call button. Satoru: I see. Thank you.

- 問1 空欄①~④に入る適切な語をア~エの中から1つずつ選びなさい。
 - ① ア class イ type ウ pressure エ vein
 - ② ア fever イ heat ウ hot エ temperature
 - ③ ア served イ made ウ bought エ taken
 - ④ ア it イ them ウ one エ your
- 問2 下線部⑤、⑥の読み方を、英語で書きなさい。
- 問3 空欄< ⑦ >には、「はい、どうぞ。」といって相手に手渡す時の文が入ります。この意味になるように、<u>3語で</u>答えなさい。文頭の語は大文字で始めなさい。
- 問4 空欄 < ⑧ >には「消灯は11時です。」という文が入ります。下記の < >内の 語句を並べ替えて正しい文を作りなさい。文頭の語は大文字で始めなさい。 <is/11:00/out/at/lights>.

IV 下記の例のように、与えられた文と同じ内容になるように、指定された方法で文を書き換えなさい。文の書き出しは指定されています。

- 例) Tom is loved by everyone. (能動態に)
 - → Everyone loves Tom.
- ① Mt. Fuji is the highest mountain in Japan. (比較級 + than を使って)
- ② As it rained hard, we couldn't have a field day. (もし~でなかったら、~できたのに、という仮定法に)